Summary of Leadership Team meeting on June 16, 2016

The Presbytery’s Leadership Team held its monthly meeting on June 16 at Onondaga Hill Church.  The following are among the items that were discussed at the meeting…

The Stated Clerk/Communicator had been asked to research what committees and commissions are constitutionally required of presbyteries by the Book of Order.  Those are:
a. Committee on Representation – G-3.0103
b. Records Review Committee (although this name is not specified) – G-3.0108a
c. Nominating Committee – G-3.0111
d. Permanent Judicial Commission – G-3.0109a
e. Committee on Ministry (although this name no longer is specified) – G-2.05
f. Committee on Preparation for Ministry (although this name no longer is specified) – G-2.06
Other than these, G-3.0109 simply says that “Councils may designate by their own rule such committees and commissions as they deem necessary and helpful for the accomplishment of the mission of the church…”

As authorized by the Presbytery at the May 14, 2016 Stated Meeting, the Leadership Team proceeded to elect a chairperson from among its membership.  Ruling elder Linda Russell (Westminster, Auburn), who has been serving as vice-chairperson, was elected as chairperson.  The Stated Clerk then explained that the Presbytery did not authorize the LT to elect a vice-chairperson.  It is possible for someone currently on the LT to serve as acting vice-chairperson until the Presbytery meets to elect a person to that position.  The LT will select someone to act as vice-chair at the next meeting.

After a survey of Team members, the LT decided to change its regular monthly meetings to the fourth Thursday of each month.  We’ll continue to meet from 5:00-7:00 p.m., and will continue to meet at the Onondaga Hill Church.

The LT discussed plans for co-hosting the July 26 Presbytery gathering.  The gathering will be held at the home of Jen Chapman, and will be a celebration of those who attended Triennium.  More info to come.

The Leadership Team discussed the proposal of having a Presbytery UNCO event.  UNCO is a concept being nationally used across business and academic lines.  It simply is shorthand for an Un-Conference.  In other words, rather than gathering for a preset topic or groups of topics, and rather than coming to hear a designated speaker, at an UNCO event YOU bring the conference.  The UNCO format creates space for peer-to-peer learning, collaboration and creativity.  It is a gathering of the church where everyone’s voice is heard.  After discussion, the LT endorsed this idea.  Steve Plank and Nancy Wind will coordinate this, and Steve will send to the Presbytery a survey of possible dates on which to hold this.  After getting results from that survey, the LT will then finalize the date.

Upon recommendation of the Committee on Ministry Work Group, the LT concurred with the request of Faith United Church of Oswego to grant the status of Pastor Emeritus of the congregation to the Rev. Dr. Roger Martin.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Finance and Property Work Group needs input from all groups in the Presbytery for figures to build the proposed 2017 budget.  This should be sent to Gordie Howard by the end of July at the latest.  Gordie reminded the LT that the Work Group has recommended considering serious reduction of the 2017 budget.

The next meeting of the Leadership Team will be on Thursday, July 28, 2016, beginning at 5:00 p.m. at the Onondaga Hill Church.


Steve Plank, Stated Clerk/Communicator
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